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Program Planning To Resume Activities Has Begun ! 
 

Although it has now been over 14 months since this group had to shut down 
all activities, there is good news to look forward to over the next few months: 
 

1. Most of our group will have had their second vaccine shot by the end 
of September; 

 

2. Later this fall, any adult anywhere in Canada who wanted a vaccine 
shot will have had that opportunity;; 
 

3. Children 12 and up are now able to get their vaccine – with provinces 
looking at schools resuming regular classes in September; and 
 

4. With over two million plus shots of vaccine arriving each week between 
now and the end of June, our summer should be more pleasant than 
we experienced in 2020. 
 

Although we still have many months of various levels of Public Health 
restrictions ahead of us caused by variants and waves of infections that 
continue to spread in hot spots from this pandemic, there are positive signs 
that the worst may now be behind us.  
 

Your Board of Directors meets quarterly to ensure that all fiduciary 
responsibilities are met in a timely fashion. Filing required submissions to 
the Canada Revenue Agency, maintaining insurance, and monitoring 
ongoing expenses continue.  More updates will be sent later this summer. 

 



Looking to resume international travel? 
 

As soon as the spread of COVID-19 is under control and international travel 
can safely resume, will you be looking ahead to once again spending part or 
all of the winter elsewhere? Or resuming ocean cruises?  Or perhaps 
resuming travel to Europe or elsewhere?  I know that some Members have 
already begun to make tentative reservations for this winter and beyond. 
 
Travel to another country – yes, including to our nearest neighbour the 
United Sates - may involve us having to undertake a few extra steps as part 
of our pre trip planning.  The country we wish to visit sets the rules that 
travellers must follow if they wish entry to that country.  Rules change from 
time-to-time, so let’s all make sure that we are fully informed so as not to be 
disappointed at a border or when trying to book travel. 

Prior to COVID-19, 
many of us probably 
took for granted that we 
could travel to many 
countries – including 
the United States and 
Europe – without 
needing a Visitor’s 
VISA or health records.  
 

Recognize the type of 
document to the left?  I 
recall having to have it 
with me in 1973 when I 
first travelled overseas. 

 

Several countries are 
currently in discussions 
about travellers being 
required to present 
some type of vaccine 
passport – electronic, 
or a paper version. 

 

It is just one more step 
to ensure that all who 
travel can do so safely. 



 
Our Members really enjoyed your weekly treats at our events! Look  at their 

latest  video:https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IEHNjxEei2w 

Thanks, Barrhaven Manor, for your continued support ! 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IEHNjxEei2w


CANADIAN TUPLIP FESTIVAL 
 

As soon as the “stay at home” order from the government is lifted (tentatively 
May 20th), we will all be able to get outdoors to some of our favorite activities 
– albeit ensuring face coverings and physical distancing. 
 

It looks like it’s going to be a quiet springtime in Ottawa. In an 
announcement in April, organizers confirmed that the in person Ottawa 
Tulip Festival is cancelled, and that all of the events, displays, and 
entertainment will be moving online once again. 
 

While the festival is no longer scheduled to go ahead, thousands of 
flowers have already been planted across the city. 

 

Fans of the festival are asked to stay home and experience the gift of tulips 
through their immersive virtual experience at www.tulipfestival.ca 

 
************************** 

 

FREE YEAR ROUND SENIOR CHAIR EXERCISES CONTINUE ! 
 

Several seniors are enjoying the 
continuation of the Chair 
Exercises through Zoom. 

 

The program is now offered 
several times per week. 
Instructor Pankti makes these 
sessions very enjoyable for all.  
 

For times and other details, please contact Pankti at panks0513@gmail.com 

https://ottawa.ctvnews.ca/it-s-likely-canada-day-festivities-in-ottawa-will-be-cancelled-due-to-covid-19-mayor-watson-1.4885042
https://ottawa.ctvnews.ca/it-s-likely-canada-day-festivities-in-ottawa-will-be-cancelled-due-to-covid-19-mayor-watson-1.4885042
http://www.tulipfestival.ca/


We look forward to working with Francine once again in the coming 
months once restrictions to gatherings are fully lifted. 

 



Portions of email I received earlier this week from the Prime Minister's Web  Site (https://pm.gc.ca/) 

Proposed pension Increases For Some Seniors 

 

 
A safe and dignified retirement for 
Canadian seniors 
May 3, 2021 
Ottawa, Ontario 

To give more than three million seniors greater 
financial security and put more money in their 
pockets as they advance in their retirement, 
Budget 2021 proposes to increase the Old Age 
Security (OAS) pension by 10 per cent for seniors 
75 and over as of July 2022. 

 

It also proposes a one-time payment of $500 in August 2021 to OAS 
pensioners who will be 75 or over as of June 30, 2022. 
 

*********************************************************************** 

Remember This Location? 
 

BARRHAVEN 
SENIORS’ 
CENTRE 

 

Most of our programs will 
once again operate from 
this building located at 
700 Longfields Drive - on 
the east side of the 
intersection of Longfields 
Drive & Highbury Park 
Drive.   
 

All of our materials were 
put into storage by Parks 

when the building was closed due to the pandemic. 

 

The President is in regular communication with City Parks and received this 
update from them in recent days: “…we certainly hope that the 
Barrhaven Seniors Centre will be able to start back up at Ken Ross 
in October, fingers crossed!”  Watch for email updates from me as 
Public Health Orders permit the start of in person gatherings once again. 

file:///C:/Users/Don/Desktop/Prime%20Minister's%20Web%20%20Site


 
I received an email from the National Capital Commission advising their 
summer schedule for tourists.  When Public Health restrictions are lifted, 
you can visit the park on the following days: 

 

Parkway access: Gatineau Park 

parkways are reserved for active 
use most of the time in 2021. 
 

This will be balanced with motor 
vehicle access on Wednesdays, 
Saturdays and Sundays from 1 pm 
until 30 minutes before curfew. 
 

The North Loop of the Gatineau Parkway, between parking lots P8 and P9, 
remains accessible to motor vehicles every day until the end of June, while 
work is being undertaken on Chemin du Lac-Meech. As Champlain Lookout 
is undergoing rehabilitation work, it will not be accessible until the end of 
May. Please take current closures into account when planning your visit. 
 

*********************************************************************** 

A couple of activities have continued throughout this past year, online or 
through Zoom, and are making flexible plans to continue in the fall – either 
virtually or in person.  Watch for information in our “Fall 2021 Newsletter” 
about these and other programs that will be offered. 
 
Send your suggestions for in person or online activities to 
barrhavenseniors@gmail.com 

 

 
 

https://elink.clickdimensions.com/c/6/?T=ODE3NTU2ODY%3AMDItYjIxMTI2LTkyNTVlOTIwMGVlNTQ1Mzc4MmM2NDViNDY3YjEzMTBl%3AY2hpcGNoaXBAcm9nZXJzLmNvbQ%3AY29udGFjdC0xYWI4MmQ2Y2YwOGFlMTExODk2NDc4ZTdkMTViOGYzZi1mZDk4ZWQ1MWY0MTY0MmRmOTllM2EzMWQxODk3NGZhNg%3AZmFsc2U%3AOQ%3A%3AaHR0cHM6Ly9uY2MtY2NuLmdjLmNhL2Nsb3N1cmVzP19jbGRlZT1ZMmhwY0dOb2FYQkFjbTluWlhKekxtTnZiUSUzZCUzZCZyZWNpcGllbnRpZD1jb250YWN0LTFhYjgyZDZjZjA4YWUxMTE4OTY0NzhlN2QxNWI4ZjNmLWZkOThlZDUxZjQxNjQyZGY5OWUzYTMxZDE4OTc0ZmE2JmVzaWQ9ZDk0MjY4YTItNzBhZS1lYjExLTgwZDUtMDA1MDU2OGVjZTcy&K=FEXzty-LMIukAovRGYqI5g
mailto:barrhavenseniors@gmail.com


 



Received from Councillor Jan Harder’s Office: 

 
April 23, 2021 
 

Good day Jan, 
 

Let me start by thanking you for all your efforts to make Ottawa a beautiful and safe place 
to live. It is true that the latest stay-at-home order has presented us with significant 
challenges, but we will get back to our regular lives soon.  More vaccines are arriving, and 
summer is on the horizon. 
 

The Eldercare Foundation of Ottawa has been busy planning a new virtual event.  We 
want to share the details with you. But first, a little history… 
 

You may know that in 2019 our friend, ardent supporter, board member, and now 
Honourary Chair, Betty Hope-Gittens completed the Camino di Santiago (800 kms  
across France and Spain), in 36 days. She raised over $200,000.00 in donations for the 
Eldercare Foundation and each one of the homes that you administer or work with was 
gifted with significant funds to spend on projects aimed at enhancing the lives of Ottawa 
seniors living in not-for-profit, long-term care homes. 
 

This year, we want to carry on the tradition of walking for those same seniors – we will, 
however, not be travelling all the way to Europe! Instead, we plan to walk right here in 
the Nation’s Capital and invite you to join us for the 2021 Virtual Betty’s Walk taking 
place on June 5th and 6th, 2021 between 9:00 am and 9:00 pm. All are welcome and teams 
are encouraged. The event is, of course, being organized in accordance with all City of 
Ottawa public health guidelines. 
 

This year we are virtual and there are no set courses. Participants can choose to walk 
individually or as part of a team wherever they like, and for whatever distance they like, 
over the event weekend. Individual and team fund raising goals can be set.  Those who 
cannot participate in the event are invited to make a donation.  All funds raised will go to 
support programs that enhance the lives of seniors living in Ottawa’s 13 not-for-profit 
long-term care homes. 
 

It would be wonderful to see you, your family, your staff, and their families participate.  
Perhaps you would consider creating a team and inviting constituents to walk with you.   
Mayor Watson has issued a challenge to you which you can locate on the event website 
under the heading EVENT DETAILS:  https://bettyswalk.eldercarefoundation.ca  A walk 
kit will be provided to participants and the fee is $10.00.   
 

Please do let me know if you have any questions or concerns.  I would be pleased to 
respond or organize a zoom meeting. 
 

Sincerely, 
Oriana Trombetti 
Chair, Eldercare Foundation 

https://bettyswalk.eldercarefoundation.ca/


We are looking ahead to 2022 to resuming a wide range 
of our popular events, such as: 

 

UPCOMING BUS TRIPS 
 

We are fortunate to have as 
one of our sponsors, 
Ottawa Valley Tours.  They 
offer a variety of flexible 
destinations; and provide 
this group with a financial 
contribution.  Many thanks!   
 

Activities that “may” resume when safe to do so include: 
 

Monthly Outings: 
 

Ladies Lunch; Men’s Breakfast; Open Membership Meals 
 

Week Day Events: 
 

Monday afternoons – Poetry and Play Reading 

 

Tuesday afternoons – Bridge 

 

Wednesday mornings – Take A Break “Drop In” 

 

Wednesday afternoons – Euchre 

 

Thursday afternoon – Cribbage & Scrabble 

 

Friday afternoon – Canasta 
 

Other activities will no doubt be added over the next year! 

 
********************************************* 

Volunteers are the foundation for the running of our Programs ! 
 

Program Co-Ordinators run the events and open/close the building.  
Attendees are encouraged to help at events by setting up the coffee/tea etc.  
We are looking for volunteers who can help to organize and expand programs 
and services once we can resume in person meetings.    

  
********************************************* 

 

Have a safe and happy Spring and Summer. 

  
Our “Fall 2021 Newsletter” will be emailed in August. 


